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15th December 2019  
 
Dear Parent or Guardian, 
 
As you will be aware since starting in August 2019, all first year students have been required to stay in the school 
building or playground area during interval and lunchtime so that we can be sure our young people are safe and 
supervised by staff.  
 
From January 2020 onwards arrangements will change slightly for our S1 students.  At interval time all students 
in S1-S3 are required to stay within the school grounds and are able to purchase food from the Fuel Zone or 
from the Hyndland Hut which is located in the playground area – this arrangement will stay the same all session.  
 
At lunchtime, which runs from 12.40pm until 1.30pm, S1 students will be granted permission to leave the school 
grounds however there will be restrictions on where the young people can go to during this time.  The shops 
which are located on Clarence Drive outside of the main school entrance on Lauderdale Gardens or the School 
Football Pitch can be used during this time.  Students in S1 are not permitted to go any further than this for the 
remainder of the session – this is to ensure that firstly our young people remain within the vicinity of the school 
community for safety reasons, but also to ensure all young people arrive at their period 5 class promptly for 
learning to begin after lunch.  
 
If any S1 student does not remain within these designated areas it will result in their movements being restricted 
for a period of time i.e. will have to remain in the Fuel Zone supervised by staff, and parents will also be 
informed.  
 
We hope that parents / carers can understand why these restrictions are in place and would very much 
appreciate parents reminding their young people of this information at home.  
 
Finally, we are very proud of the reputation which our school holds within the community of Hyndland and we 
would remind our young people as they use the local shops and football pitch to help play their part in keeping 
our local environment tidy by disposing of any litter in a responsible way and also acting in a safe and 
responsible manner whilst showing respect to other members of our local community.  
 
If you wish to discuss any aspect of this, please feel free to give me a call at the school.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Laura Forrester 
Depute Head Teacher – S1  
 
 
 
Pupils will attend for two nights, over the week beginning 16th September 2019. 

 Pupils in classes 1L1, 1L2 and 1R will attend Monday 16th to Wednesday 18th; 

 Pupils in classes 1K1, 1K2 and 1T will attend Wednesday 18th to Friday 20th. 
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Total cost for the trip will be £155 per student. This includes accommodation, meals and all equipment needed 
for the activities. More information about specific activities will be given out in due course.  Students who are in 
receipt in free school meals will be charged £50 per student.  If any parent/carer wishes to speak in confidence 
regarding costing of the trip, please call myself at the school to discuss.   
 
At this stage it is crucial we get an accurate list of pupils who will be taking part in the trip. To help with this, 
please return the tear off slip below to indicate if your young person will be attending, along with the two 
parental consent forms fully completed.     
 
Please return this slip and completed parental consents to Mrs Forrester or Mrs Mitchell who will be visiting 
tutor classes, with a payment no later than Thursday 22nd August. Payment can either be made at this stage or 
can be made up to Friday 30th August.  Please put cash or a cheque in an envelope with the pupils name and 
class clearly marked. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about the trip, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Mitchell in the first 
instance who will be more than happy to address them. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and help to make this trip a success. 
 
Regards, 
 
Mrs Forrester 
Depute Head Teacher – S1  

 
----------------------------------------------------------------Tear off-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Pupil Name  Class  Date  

We would like to reserve a place on the residential trip 
Please tick 

We would not like to reserve a place on the trip. 
 

I am including a payment of £ 
 

Parent/Guardian 
Name 

 
Parent/Guardian 

Signature 
 

Return to Mrs Mitchell or Mrs Forrester  
 


